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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Jason Simpson, Assistant City Manager 

 
Date:  January 8, 2019 
 
Subject: Public Works Construction Agreement for Riverside Construction 

Company, Inc., for the Camino Del Norte Improvement Project CIP No. 
Z10030 

 
Recommendation  
 

1. Award the Public Works Construction Agreement for the Camino Del Norte 
Improvement Project CIP No. Z10030.  
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute the Agreement in the amount of $3,437,314 
to Riverside Construction Company, Inc., in substantially the form attached and in 
such final form as approved by the City Attorney. 

 
3. Authorize the City Manager to execute change orders not to exceed the 15% 

contingency amount of $515,597. 
 

4. Authorize the Acting City Engineer to record the Notice of Completion once it is 
determined the work is complete and the improvements are accepted into the City 
maintained roadway network.  

Background   

 
This project includes the realignment of Canyon Estates Drive and the extension of Camino Del 
Norte.  The limits of the realignment/extension are from approximately 500 feet south of Franklin 
Street to 1,200 feet south of Main Street.  The Camino Del Norte Improvement Project consists 
of constructing new roadway; drainage cross culverts and inlets; sidewalks, curb and gutter; and 
a traffic signal at the intersection of Canyon Estate Drive-Camino Del Norte at Franklin Street 
intersection.  The project was advertised via PlanetBids on November 1, 2018. 
  
Discussion      
 
Contractor bids were opened publicly on December 13, 2018, at 2:00 p.m.  The City received 
six (6) bids from qualified contractors.  Staff recommends the selection of the lowest bidder.  
The bid results are summarized below: 
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Contractor (Bidder)        Bid Amount     _ 
 
Riverside Construction Company, Inc.  $3,437,314.00 
J.M. Olvera Engineering, Inc.    $3,811,336.70 
Los Angeles Engineering    $3,975,959.60 
Hazard Construction     $4,294,766.50 
O’Duffy Bros., Inc.      $4,539,939.00 
Eagle Paving Company, Inc.    $8,568,797.80 
 
The contractor will start as soon as they get contracts executed, insurance and bonds in place 
and they mobilize with construction estimated to take 6-8 months.   The City is tentatively 
looking at issuing a Notice to Proceed for construction by January 31, 2019 and construction will 
begin on realignment of Canyon Estates Drive and proceed from that direction to align with 
Camino Del Norte. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this project has been allocated under the City’s adopted CIP. 
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Agreement 
B – Proposal 

 
 


